
Anniversaries are wonderful occasions. They give you a chance to look back, 
celebrate your accomplishments as well as the people who helped you along the 
way, re-evaluate your mission and your goals, and make any course corrections 
that will make the future even brighter.

I believe that this 25th year is just such a crossroad for GALA. Our country is 
in turmoil, and is divided amongst itself more deeply than any of us have seen 
it in our lifetimes. We have witnessed enormous changes in our society, our 
technology, our economy over the last two decades, and there are significant 
forces out there who are NOT embracing the change but instead have deluded 
themselves into believing that they can glue each grain of sand back onto the 
beach exactly as it was, and then dare the wind to try to shift it again.

We gather tonight in a changed political environment, where with the strike of a 
gavel, the law of the land was changed to allow corporations and fantastically 
wealthy entities to use their resources to overwhelm any opposing point of view 
funded by mere mortals like you and me. That is one of the reasons why, if you 
will look at the last article in tonights program, you will see that the Board 
has put the final touches on and filed paperwork for GALA to form a new, 
non-profit foundation. In this stale new world, money talks. And money is being 
cut from educational budgets, scholarships, grant programs, affecting the lives 
of GLBT students and their friends, and even threatening the atmosphere of 
tolerance and diversity that we have tried to foster for a quarter century.

You will hear more about the Foundation when the IRS has formally accepted it 
and it has become a reality, but one of the ways we hope to raise money to fund 
it is also discussed in your program: The William and Mary GALA Tartan. In many 
ways, its the parting gift that Stephen Snell left behind for us. Over the last 
8 months, GALA has been able to clear away complicating circumstances left 
behind by Stephen's hasty departure from this world, details that he certainly 
would have never wanted to leave dangling, and as we gather here tonight, the 
Tartan is  being woven in Scotland after being officially registered by the 
private Tartan Authority and the Tartan division of the Scottish Ministry of 
Culture. It contains all of the colors represented in the official College Seal, 
and should be quite a beautiful pattern. 

William and Mary GALA is one of the oldest, largest, most secure GLBT alumni 
organizations in the country. We have managed over the decades to remain 
relevant to student needs, useful in achieving them, and productive members of 
the College community where many similar organizations at other universities 
have not. We have survived to reach this turning point, ready to meet the 
challenges that the future holds for us. Together we have power that none of us 
have individually. Together, many hands make light work of even the toughest 
tasks. Together we can protect our gains and shame our foes into remembering the 
bedrock upon which our country was founded: equality, the virtue of hard work, 
and the value of each individual. 

So, with our eyes trained on that future, I would like to introduce Ben Boone, 
twice graduated from the College in 2007 and 2009, for our concluding toast.


